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EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP 

HISTORICAL COMMISSION MEETING 
January 9, 2019   

 
The East Goshen Township Historical Commission held a regularly scheduled meeting on 
Wednesday, January 9, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building.  In attendance were: 
Chairman  Chuck Proctor, Ed Lendrat, Ted Roberts, Mary Urbine and Kelly Bidegary .  
 
Call to Order – Chuck called the meeting to order.   
 
Pledge of Allegiance – Chuck led the Pledge of Allegiance and asked for a moment of 
silence for our military and first responders. 
 
Minutes 
The minutes of the December 13, 2018 meeting were approved. 
 
New Business  
1.  2019 Goals – Chuck provided copies of the accomplishments of 2018 and the goals for 
2019.  
2.   Reorganizing -  Chuck explained that someone else should take over as Chairman.  He 
nominated Ted for Chairman.  Mary seconded the nomination.  All approved. 
Ed nominated Mary as Vice-Chairman.  Chuck seconded the nomination.  All approved. 
Ted will make the presentation at the Annual Planning meeting this Saturday, January 12. 
 
Old Business 
1.  Ornament – Chuck and Ted will meet with the Hershey Mill board about the Sullivan 
House.   Mary reported that she sent an email to the President of the Historical Society, who 
said they are buying less items for their shop and they normally sell for double the cost.   
Ted will see about putting a notice on the website and in the next newsletter. 
 
Any Other Matter 
1.  Ed provided everyone with copies of the history of the Hershey Mill Historic Area and 
The Ashbridges of Goshen.  There was discussion about putting excerpts from his reports in 
the newsletter possibly under a “Did You Know….?” Column. 
2.  Swiss Farms – Chuck mentioned that this business is not open.  He feels this would be a 
good area for a small park along the Paoli Pike Trail. 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business, Chuck made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mary 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 
Since the February meeting is scheduled for the 14th,  the Commission members decided to 
move the meeting to Wednesday, February 13, 2019 at 7:00 pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Ruth Kiefer,  Recording Secretary 


